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Michigan Department of Education to Request Federal Waivers for the 
Fresh Fruit and Vegetable Program 

The Michigan Department of Education (MDE) will request several federal waivers of 
statutory and regulatory requirements in the School Nutrition Programs (SNP), in 
accordance with federal guidance, on behalf of all School Food Authorities (SFAs) 
determined to be in good standing in the state of Michigan. 

MDE is seeking to request statewide waivers for School Year 2021-2022 for the 
following: 

• Waiver Request to Allow Parents and Guardians to Pick Up Fresh Fruit and 
Vegetable Program (FFVP) Snacks for Children. 

• Waiver Request to Allow Parents and Guardians to Pick Up Fresh Fruit and 
Vegetable Program (FFVP) Snacks for Children at Alternate Site Locations. 

 



Providing these waivers will minimize the burden for households by allowing 
parents/guardians to pick up FFVP snacks without having the eligible child(ren) 
accompany them and also allow for FFVP snacks to be distributed at alternate sites. 

These waivers will allow a safe FFVP snack distribution during the school year to 
minimize potential exposure to COVID-19, while maximizing program participation. 

Questions regarding this CNP Bulletin may be directed to the SNP unit by email to 
mde-schoolnutrition@michigan.gov.   

_________________________________________________________________ 

Contact Us 

Email: MDE-SchoolNutrition@Michigan.gov 

Nutrition Gateway: The Michigan Department of Education Nutrition Gateway provides 
Child Nutrition Program (CNP) agencies a singular system to access annual CNP 
applications (MEGSplus), monthly claims (MIND) and periodic administrative reviews 
(GEMS/MARS) through an integrated dashboard and portal. 

If you or someone you know is interested in receiving the School Nutrition News and 
Updates and SNP Bulletins, visit School Nutrition News and Updates Subscription.  

___________________________________________________________________ 

USDA Nondiscrimination Statement 

In accordance with Federal civil rights law and U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) 
civil rights regulations and policies, the USDA, its Agencies, offices, and employees, 
and institutions participating in or administering USDA programs are prohibited from 
discriminating based on race, color, national origin, sex, disability, age, or reprisal or 
retaliation for prior civil rights activity in any program or activity conducted or funded by 
USDA.   

Persons with disabilities who require alternative means of communication for program 
information (e.g., Braille, large print, audiotape, American Sign Language, etc.), should 
contact the Agency (State or local) where they applied for benefits.  Individuals who are 
deaf, hard of hearing or have speech disabilities may contact USDA through the 
Federal Relay Service at (800) 877-8339.  Additionally, program information may be 
made available in languages other than English. 

To file a program complaint of discrimination, complete the USDA Program 
Discrimination Complaint Form (AD-3027) found online at: How to File a Complaint,  
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and at any USDA office, or write a letter addressed to USDA and provide in the letter all 
of the information requested in the form. To request a copy of the complaint form, call 
(866) 632-9992. Submit your completed form or letter to USDA by:  

1. mail:  U.S. Department of Agriculture  
          Office of the Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights   
          1400 Independence Avenue, SW   
          Washington, D.C. 20250-9410;  

2. fax:    (202) 690-7442; or  

3. email: program.intake@usda.gov. 

This institution is an equal opportunity provider. 

USDA Civil Rights Complaint Links: 
https://www.ocio.usda.gov/sites/default/files/docs/2012/Complain_combined_6_8_12.p
df  
https://www.usda.gov/oascr/how-to-file-a-program-discrimination-complaint 
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Links Used in This Document: 

https://mdoe.state.mi.us/gateway/Authentication/LoginClick  
https://public.govdelivery.com/accounts/MIMDE/subscriber/new?topic_id=MIMDE_229 

 

   

 

 

mailto:program.intake@usda.gov
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.ocio.usda.gov%2Fsites%2Fdefault%2Ffiles%2Fdocs%2F2012%2FComplain_combined_6_8_12.pdf&data=04%7C01%7CBushongL%40michigan.gov%7C7c3b263cc2a945f099c608d91ec4ab79%7Cd5fb7087377742ad966a892ef47225d1%7C0%7C1%7C637574652304129969%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=LdzeJln69YA%2BDs%2FRYtWmoOGLI6K88lRHtWzHYX9QaE0%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.ocio.usda.gov%2Fsites%2Fdefault%2Ffiles%2Fdocs%2F2012%2FComplain_combined_6_8_12.pdf&data=04%7C01%7CBushongL%40michigan.gov%7C7c3b263cc2a945f099c608d91ec4ab79%7Cd5fb7087377742ad966a892ef47225d1%7C0%7C1%7C637574652304129969%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=LdzeJln69YA%2BDs%2FRYtWmoOGLI6K88lRHtWzHYX9QaE0%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.usda.gov%2Foascr%2Fhow-to-file-a-program-discrimination-complaint&data=04%7C01%7CBushongL%40michigan.gov%7C7c3b263cc2a945f099c608d91ec4ab79%7Cd5fb7087377742ad966a892ef47225d1%7C0%7C1%7C637574652304129969%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=bix%2Fn3qP6w6bI3WKZm1LUo57aLVcidkFK5ZXUhzBsCQ%3D&reserved=0
https://mdoe.state.mi.us/gateway/Authentication/LoginClick
https://public.govdelivery.com/accounts/MIMDE/subscriber/new?topic_id=MIMDE_229

